
School Board Recognition Month 

RESOLUTION NO. 21-22/35 
Declaring the Month of January 2022, 
as School Board Recognition Month. 

WHEREAS, the Lynwood Unified Board of Education has consistently acted decisively to protect 
students and uphold the quality of their education; and 

WHEREAS, the Board has faced unprecedented circumstances these past two years as a result of 
the COVID-19 pandemic; and 

WHEREAS, the Board led a COVID-19 response that has provided community access to 
vaccinations through partnerships with local health providers; and 

WHEREAS, the Board has ensured families have alternative options to in-person learning to allow 
students to continue to thrive; and 

WHEREAS, the Board prioritizes access to technology for the Lynwood community through 
electronic devices and internet connectivity; and 

WHEREAS, the Board oversaw the pursuit of grants that exceeded $3 million in 2021 to support 
CTE, college access, culinary arts, technology, and literacy. 

WHEREAS, the Board worked to ensure the academic, social-emotional, physical and mental 
health needs of students continued to be met at a time when students needed consistent services 
most; and 

WHEREAS, the Board responded swiftly to the emergency facility concerns of the Lynwood High 
School Imperial campus; and 

WHEREAS, the Board successfully led the renovation of Lynwood Middle School to accommodate 
high school students at a remodeled campus that has enhanced their school environment. 

WHEREAS, the Board has displayed model leadership, stability, and camaraderie in the face of 
many challenges. 
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NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, be it resolved that the Lynwood Unified School District 
hereby declare our appreciation to the members of our Board of Education, and declare the month 
of January 2022, as School Board Recognition Month. We urge all community members to join in  
recognizing the dedication and hard work of the Lynwood Unified Board of Education and in 
working with them to create an education system that meets the needs of our children. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Governing Board of the Lynwood Unified School District on 
January 13, 2022.  

  Alfonso Morales, Esq. – Board President 

BOARD OF EDUCATION 
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01-13-2022 Page 2 of 2




